
 

LIVINGSTON COUNTY TAX ALLOCATION BOARD 

MEETING MINUTES 

 
June 24, 2019 

10:00 A.M. 

304 E. Grand River, Conference Room 4, Howell, MI 48843 

 

Members Present: Carol Griffith, Robert Hanvey, Nick Proctor, Jennifer Nash, Teresa Zigman, 

and Jere Michaels 

 

Others Present:      Elizabeth Hundley, Sue Bostwick, Hilery DeHate, Wes Nakagiri, and Amy Kostesich  

1. CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson Jere Michaels at 10:01 a.m. 

2. ROLL CALL 

Indicated the presence of a quorum. 

3. CALL TO THE PUBLIC 

None. 

4. INTRODUCTION OF COHL, STOKER & TOSKEY, P.C.  

Clerk, Elizabeth Hundley introduced Dave Stoker from Cohl, Stoker & Toskey, P.C. 

Each person present introduced themselves and stated their position in regards to the Livingston 

County Tax Allocation Board. 

Mr. Stoker gave a presentation on how Tax Allocation Boards are formed, their purpose and the 

pros and cons of changing to a fixed millage.  He also provided five handouts:  2018 Livingston 

County Millage Chart; letter dated June 10, 2009 from David Stoker to Belinda Peters, Financial 

Officer, Livingston County; Property Tax Limitation Act, Act 62 of 1933; excerpt from Guide to 

Michigan County Government; and “Chapter 5 Property Taxation” from Local Government Law 

and Practice in Michigan.   

Discussions included the current allocated millage, allocated millage rates for the last 10 years, 

18 mills versus 15 mills, election dates currently scheduled, having a fixed millage with a time 

limit and fixed millage without a time limit.   

5. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:36 a.m. 

Moved by: N. Proctor 

Seconded by: C. Griffith     Motion Carried (6-0-0) 

 

 

 

___________________________________ 

Elizabeth Hundley, Livingston County Clerk 


